
Southend High School for Boys 
Locker Guidance for Parents 

 

Year 7 

All pupils starting Year 7 will be issued with a locker and a key during the first week of the autumn term. 
This is for use throughout Year 7. 

To provide this service a £5.00 deposit is required in advance through Wisepay. No key will be issued until 
the deposit is received.  The deposit is fully refundable at the end of Year 7, provided the key is returned.  

The charge to replace any lost keys is £5. Any student who is unable to return their locker key at the end of 
the year will therefore forfeit their £5 deposit. 

All lockers must be emptied and left open by pupils at the end of each term to enable cleaning by the 
caretakers. 

 

Years 8-11 

Lockers can be rented in Years 8-11 on an annual basis; the total annual cost of this is £15. Of this amount, 
£5 is a refundable deposit which will be returned to you at the end of the academic year when your son 
returns his key to the Finance Office. The remaining £10 is a contribution to the school for the provision 
and upkeep of the lockers. 

Lockers should be paid for through Wisepay; once you have paid, your son will be able to collect a key from 
the Finance Office. Please note, it is your son’s responsibility to collect his key. 

The charge to replace a lost key is £5. Any student who fails to return their locker key at the end of the year 
will therefore forfeit their £5 deposit 

This rental process is on a first come first served basis, with approximately one quarter of the school 
population in Years 8-11 provided for. 

All lockers must be emptied and left open by pupils at the end of each term to enable cleaning by the 
caretakers. 

 

Years 12-13 

Years 12 and 13 will have the option of using a locker with a padlock; students must provide their own 
padlock. The school aims to provide lockers for a third of the Sixth Form population; again on a first come 
first served basis. 

All lockers must be emptied and left open by pupils at the end of each term to enable cleaning by the 
caretakers. 

 

Free School Meals 

If you are currently eligible for free school meals, or have received free school meals during the past 5 
years, financial assistance may be available. Please email enquiries@shsb.org.uk for more information. 
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